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April 2022              (WWW.K7ID.ORG)               PO Box 1765, Hayden ID  83835-1765 

REGULAR 

CLUB MEETINGS 

April 11, 2022 

Program: K7ID.Club and 

Hands On Workshop prep 

for Field Day 

Presenter: Staff 

Refreshment: KK7CNM 

 

May 9, 2022 

Program: Digital Voice 

Presenter: Staff 

Refreshment: K6PJR 

 

June 13, 2022 

Program: Field Day 

Tune-Up 

Presenter: Staff 

Refreshment: AI7H 

 

See K7ID.ORG home page 

for Zoom  meeting Link 

President’s Message April 2022 

Dear Club Members and Friends, 

As discussed during the February Club meeting, KARS has decid-

ed to join an operating event called the Lewis Clark Trail on The 

Air (LCTOTA). The idea is to celebrate the Lewis-Clark expedition 

that took place 1804-1806 and spanned a total of (then) twelve (or 

maybe sixteen) states and future states.  This is being organized 

by the Clark County Amateur Radio Club in Vancouver, WA.  

KARS was contacted by KCTOTA in March and asked to repre-

sent Idaho, using our Club Call sign.  Now at least five Idaho 

Clubs have joined in and (good gracious) we don’t know exactly 

how all that will work out.  The operating event will take place 

from June 4 through 16, 24/7 on the 80-10M HF bands and the 

2M VHF band.  All contacts must be “simplex” (no repeaters al-

lowed).  There will be some attempt to “schedule” each Club to 

operate during the event.  If this seems confusing after the first 

read, that’s pretty much all we know at this moment.  We will pro-

vide more information as we go.  For now, you are welcome to 

visit www.lctota.org for familiarization.  To recap: a lot of fuzzy 

spots in this project.  (whew) 

Past President Frank Krug has taken on the position of “Club 

Contact with the Telles Family”.  As many KARS members will 

remember, Larry Telles (K6SPP) (SK) had at least one of every-

thing related to Amateur Radio in his basement.  Frank has been 

http://www.lctota.org
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(continued from page 1) 

moving all ham-related items from Larry’s basement to storage.  Larry’s family intends to sell the 

home pretty much “as-is”, including the ham tower and beam antennas.  We will provide more 

information about the ham estate when discussions with Larry’s family are complete. 

The National Forest Service plan to charge $1,400/year to each “radio station” on a NFS moun-

tain is still in place (as far as we know).  There HAS been a huge uproar by the Amateur Radio 

community in general, the idea being that Amateur Radio repeaters are NOT for profit stations, 

and that they provide a backup communications link in case of a general internet outage.  In the 

case of KARS, we Could continue service via our Canfield Butte and Little Blacktail repeaters for 

another year or so but then our financial situation would deteriorate, and we would need to re-

move the repeaters.  NFS is still accepting comments through the end of March, and you can 

make your comment to this link:  www.regulations.gov/comment/FS-2022-0001-0749 

As almost continuously mentioned in this newsletter, we have two very important administrative 

tasks to complete this year:  One is to Ratify our updated Club Constitution during a Club meet-

ing.  The second is to have a smooth lead-in and execution of Club elections.  (The Club elec-

tions thing is important because of the constitution mandated two-year term limits, all current of-

ficers will complete two years of service in 2022). (Another whew). 

Amateur Radio Field Day will take place on June 25-26, with “set up” on Friday June 24.  “The 

KARS Field Day Plan” is slowly taking shape, actual shape “TBA”.  And the KARS Hamfest is 

scheduled for Saturday, July 30.  If you have any pre-loved ham radio stuff that is retired from 

your station, the Club would be delighted to accept donations for resale at the Hamfest Club Ta-

ble.  Hamfest is an important source of funds for the Club and the Club Table will be a hoppin’ 

place! 

Club Members are welcome to contact me with questions or comments at any time. Email: presi-

dent@k7id.org 

Be Safe! And 73, 

Ed Stuckey (AI7H) 

KARS Club President 
 

Regarding Your Ham License 

The FCC is trying to implement their “paperless office”.  They don’t even print and mail the li-

cense for new licensees any more.  If you are a new ham and need to print your license, simply 

go to Google and search “print new ham radio license” and you will get several choices of how to 

do it. 

Also, the FCC is REQUIRING that all licensees do an administrative update to enter your email 

address.  If you have moved, go update your record and add your email if it’s not already there. 

The FCC will begin charging $35 for new licenses, license renewals, and 

vanity license applications beginning April 19!  You will not pay the VE 

examiners for this.  Details will be available and explained soon. 

http://www.regulations.gov/comment/FS-2022-0001-0749
mailto:president@k7id.org
mailto:president@k7id.org
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The March 2022 KARS meeting was held on Monday March 14, at the Kootenai County Office of 

Emergency Management Building, 1662 W Wyoming Ave, Hayden, Idaho. The meeting was 

called to order at 7:00 pm by Club President Ed Stuckey (AI7H). The Pledge of Allegiance was 

led by Merrill Patten (KF4FSX).  

We briefly remembered four Club members who have passed in the last three months: Les 

Palocsay (KD7MI), Bob Novak (K7RDN), Paul Shetley (KJ7WIK), and Larry Telles (K6SPP). 

A total of 37 people (33 in-house and 4 via Zoom) were in attendance, including six first-timers.  

The VE Examiners have administered a total of 64 Amateur Radio licensing tests during the first 

three months of 2022, including those who passed their tests in March – seven Technician Class, 

one General Class, and one Amateur Extra Class (a total of 9).  It was noted that our VE’s con-

ducted testing for a group of 30 on a recent Saturday. 

Announcements: 

President Ed noted the current Covid protocol, then presented the agenda for the meeting. 

 
There were a number of additional announcements, as follows: 

 
A reminder about the “Log-In” sheets, a reminder about membership renewal, and a reminder 

about Club badges.  Copies of a “Reminder” document regarding these and other discussion 

items were available to all attendees. 

 
The proposed annual National Forest fee of $1,400 “per radio station” located on NFS land was 

discussed.  (The Club repeaters located on Mt. Canfield and Little Blacktail are on NFS land).  IF 

the fee goes into effect as currently proposed, the KARS treasury could maintain the existing re-

peaters for two years, then would need to bring them down from the mountains.  Club members 

were encouraged to write comments to the internet address provided on screen and in the 

“reminder” handout.  Jim Sibley (KA7NSJ) noted that (as a former Federal employee) agencies 

carefully read all comments on situations like this, as they must make a formal reply to such com-

ments.  President Ed encouraged everyone to participate in the comment process and to “be 

nice”. 

 
President Ed noted that one Club officer position and one Club Board position are vacant due to 

the recent passing of Larry Telles (K6SPP).  (Larry held the Officer position of Executive Director, 

and the Board position of Club Call Sign Trustee).  Successors to these positions are to be an-

nounced. 

aŀǊŎƘ 
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(March minutes continued from page 3) 

Club repeater technician Dale Duree (KE7VMN) is offering an online (via Zoom) Technician level 

class beginning on 03/23.  Details were included in the “reminder” document. 

 

President Ed briefly described the annual Club Officers election procedure.  “Election season” offi-

cially begins in August, with a selection by the Club of a “nominating committee”.  The reason for 

the early mention of elections (which will take place at the November Club meeting) was to encour-

age members to think about offering their service as a future Club officer. 

 

Four Club members participated in the recent “Idaho QSO Party” event.  

 

“Freebies” were positioned on the table at the back of the room, offered to attendees on a first 

come, first served basis.  The table was almost empty at the end of the meeting. 

 

Old Business: 

The chair asked for a motion to approve the February ‘22 Club Meeting minutes.  Michael Glauser 

(AI7MG) so moved, and Mark Stone (KK7CQY) seconded the motion.  There was no discussion.  

The motion was approved by voice vote. 

 

The February ‘22 Financial Report was presented by Club Treasurer Shannon Riley (K7MUA).  The 

chair asked for a motion to approve the Financial Report.  Jim Sibley (KA7NSJ) so moved, and 

Randy Jones (N7CKJ) seconded the motion.  There was no discussion.  The motion was approved 

by voice vote. 

 

New Business: 

President Ed brought to the floor something called the “Lewis Clark Trail On The Air (LCTOTA) 

Special Event”.  Briefly described, it is an event that will be held by ham Clubs in the 12 states that 

Lewis and Clark visited during their expedition in 1803 – 1806.  The event will take place from June 

4 – 19, on a 24 hour basis, and is “open” to Clubs in the 12 visited states.  The Club had been con-

tacted by the event sponsor and President Ed said we would let them know after a Club meeting 

discussion.  The floor asked for a motion to participate, and Michael Glauser (AI7MG) so moved.  A 

second to the motion was moved by Gabby Galindo (KE7ADN).  After considerable additional dis-

cussion the question was called, and the Club voted affirmatively to participation. 

 

The Club has been offered the opportunity (and challenge) to organize a 30-minute Amateur Radio 

presentation suitable for young people in grades 6 to 12 (approximate ages 12 to 18), to take place 

on Tuesday, April 5.  This opportunity was brought to the Club by member Mike Olson (KF7NBV), 

who is leader of the Trail Life troop associated with the Candlelight Christian Fellowship in Coeur 

d’Alene.  (Trail Life is a group similar to the Boy Scouts).  The objective of the presentation is to im-

merse the audience in the excitement of Amateur Radio.  After discussion, seven Club members 

volunteered to accept the challenge, and a presentation will be ready to go by the end of March.  A 

comment was made that this presentation could be packaged and “on the shelf”, available and 

ready for presentation to other groups of young people. 

 

Michael Glauser (AI7MG) was invited to the floor to briefly discuss a new version of www.k7id.org, 

http://www.k7id.org
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(March Minutes continued from page 4) 

called www.k7id.club  Michael is looking for volunteer “Beta Testers” for the new site, and is also 

soliciting comment from members regarding choice on preferred hosting services.  Club members 

are invited to log in to www.k7id.club and explore the various features.  (Userid and password are 

the same as the legacy system). 

 

 Attendees enjoyed a well-deserved 30-minute break that included coffee and cookies.  Thanks, 

and a tip of the hat to Craig Marian (KK7DRF) who brought Freshly Baked cookies from the kitchen 

of YL Maureen.  No leftovers. 

 
The February Presentation was about the “QSL Cards, Logs, Awards, and Logbook of the World”.  

The purpose of the presentation was to focus Club members on the idea of “Computer Logging”, 

which will be used by our Club station during the ARRL Field Day in June.  The nuts-and-bolts of 

computer logging were described, and a handout was made available to attendees who would like 

to experiment with computer logging at home.  We plan to have a Workshop during the April meet-

ing to simulate what our setup will be for Field Day, and practice (using FRS Radios) a sort-of real 

life Field Day situation where an operator and logger will receive calls via FRS from “distant” sta-

tions located in adjacent rooms of the building. 

 
After the presentation, Club President Ed (AI7H) asked if there were any additional discussion 

items for the Club, and there were none.  He then asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It 

was so moved by Merrill Patten (KF4FSX) and seconded by Tami Wengeler (WB7PDA), with no 

discussion.  Club members present approved by voice vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 

9:00PM. 

The building was cleared at 9:35 PM, the parking lot was cleared, and gate locked at 9:47PM. 

 

Minutes respectfully prepared and submitted by Ed Stuckey (AI7H) 

 

AN OLD FELLER'S RADIO STORY, by Clyde Rogers (W7CZA) 

My earliest radio memories are about the big old table model with the external loudspeaker that sat 

on the table in our living room.  My dad got it second hand in 1932 or 33 during the big depression 

and we enjoyed Amos' n Andy, Fibber McGee and Molly, Oxydol's own Ma Perkins and other pro-

grams from some of the old radio stations of that era:  KNX in Hollywood, KOA in Denver, 

http://www.k7id.club
http://www.k7id.club
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(an άOld FellerΩs Radio Story, continued from page 5) 

KSL in Salt Lake, KGA in Spokane, KIT in Yakima and KUJ in Walla Walla. 

For Christmas in 1935 dad brought home a beautiful Philco "cathedral" cabinet table model with 

a self-contained loudspeaker and a knob to switch to a short-wave band.  The gold- colored light-

ed dial had the names of some pretty exotic radio stations, Budapest, London, Moscow, Fiji Is-

lands, etc.  It was also marked from 6.0 to 18.0 "Megacycles".  We listened to lots of stations with 

languages we couldn't understand.  (I still have that radio!) 

Mom and I listened to her "soap operas" during the day and dad had his favorites in the evening, 

the news of course and those regulars I mentioned before.  The World Series was broadcast 

during the day so mom's job was to chart the game for dad so he could get an idea of that day's 

game.  He was a real baseball fan and played with the local teams.   

We often explored that short wave band and occasionally heard radio amateurs rag chewing 

which fascinated me that regular guys could talk on the radio!  That's when the seed was planted 

and grew into the love of short wave listening.  The Philco did not have a beat frequency oscilla-

tor so CW was just an interrupted hissing sound but voice was amplitude modulation so I could 

understand that.  I was still intrigued by CW and when I learned Morse Code as a Boy Scout 

those fuzzy CW sounds began to make sense. 

Ham radio was silent through WWII, but I found plenty to listen to.  Saturday afternoons had col-

lege football games and other sports.  One afternoon while tuning around the SW band I ran 

across what turned out to be Prisoner of War broadcasts from Japan, that was so exciting and 

brought the horror of war as close as our living room radio table.  I knew of course that what I 

was hearing from Japan wasn't even close to the truth. 

The busy-ness of growing up, high school, getting married a bit too young perhaps and starting a 

family put any thoughts of radio well back in my mind.  Our little family lived in Redding, CA for 

several years.  Our landlord and his son were both members of a Naval Reserve Unit.   They in-

vited me to a meeting one evening and when I discovered that the unit was into radio and elec-

tronics and even had a working transmitter and receiver in their meeting place and checked in on 

Naval Reserve nets I couldn’t wait to join! 

Thoughts of becoming a ham operator continued to simmer.  Somewhere along the line I picked 

up a navy surplus TCS-5 receiver.  Here was a radio that covered a couple of ham bands and 

had a BFO so I could make better sense out of CW.  Some self-study of basic electronics and 

code practice brought me to the point of getting my Novice License with my very own call letters 

KN7AVX!  I built my first transmitter from the ARRL handbook, a 6146-crystal controlled oscilla-

tor with a voltage doubler power supply and I was on the air with 75 watts CW!  

A year later after two tries at the 13 wpm code test I was able to change my call to K7AVX.  My 

job entailed a move to Lexington, Kentucky and a change of call to WA4PVC and enjoyable. Al-

so, there were CW skeds with the folks back home in Washington and new amateur friends in 

W4 land.   

After three years in Lexington another job transfer brought me back to Spokane and another call 

change to W7CZA, a reissued call from the 1930s era, even better than a vanity call.   
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(an άOld FellerΩs Radio StoryέΣ  continued from page 6) 

Through the years I have operated mainly CW until more activity recently on VHF and HF SSB.  

One love that I have is tinkering.  I built a Heathkit HW-101 with a home brew power supply with 

components salvaged from scrapped TV sets.  While in Lexington, Kentucky a group of fellow 

hams I worked with put together transistorized semi-automatic keyers which made CW a whole lot 

more enjoyable.  I used that home brew keyer at my Amateur Extra exam taking the 20 WPM 

code test which the examiner gave me first to see if I could pass that and skip the 13 WPM test. I 

did it! His comment, "That sounds good, about 22 WPM". Then on to the written tests for General, 

Advanced and Extra all in one sitting.  When I went home that afternoon I was really wrung out! 

So here I am today, an old geezer still enjoying the most wonderful hobby in the world to my way 

of thinking, if you enjoy talking, tinkering, experimenting, designing, building or any of the other 

many aspects of amateur radio, there is something for nearly every interest.  

 For any young person reading this, amateur radio has been the springboard to interesting and 

rewarding careers in electronics and information technology for many people. 

So, develop those skills and if you hear W7CZA on the air, give me a call I'm looking forward to an 

enjoyable QSO with you.   73 or 88 for now, Clyde -- W7CZA 

Editor’s Note:  The “Old Feller’s Story” above is classic ham talk from 50, 40, 30, 20,10 years ago!  

This is part of the Amateur Radio spirit  -  telling stories exactly as you remember them, in lan-

guage that is not too hard for newcomers to understand.  Back then there were no HT’s, PL’s, 

Chat rooms, but we all hammed it up and had a great time of it!   

Some Humor to tickle your funny bone.  It’s OK to have a good time! 
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PROPAGATION is looking for stories, 

articles, etc., pertaining to Amateur ra-

dio.  You don’t need to write the materi-

al, just produce the story (article) con-

tent! 

 

PROPAGATION is looking for photos 

of ham shacks, antennas, etc. 

2022 CLUB OFFICERS 

President: Ed Stuckey, AI7H       

president@k7id.org 

 

Vice-President: Gabbee Galindo, 

KE7ADN                                  

vicepresident@k7id.org 

 

Executive Director:                               

Michael Glauser, AI7MG 

 

Secretary: Kathy Kent, KI7OVA   

secretary@k7id.org 

 

Treasurer: Shannon Riley, 

K7MUAtreasurer@k7id.org 

 

Past President: Frank Krug KD7FK-

pastpresident@k7id.org 

 

Club Call Sign Trustee: Bernie 

Schmitt (WA3OWP) 

 

Repeater Tech: Dale DuRee, 

KE7VMN 

 

Webmaster: Lenny Gemar, N7MOT-

webmaster@k7id.org 

Propagation is published monthly, by the Kootenai 
Amateur Radio Society (KARS). The club is located 
in Hayden, Idaho and serves the North Idaho and 
the Spokane, Washington areas. 

All opinions expressed in this newsletter are those 
of the individual contributors and not the radio club 
as a whole. 

 

KARS operates linked FM voice repeaters on 
146.780 (Little Blacktail), 146.980 (Idaho Mica 
Peak) and 443.975 (Canfield Butte). 

 

Anyone interested in Amateur Radio is welcome to 

join KARS. Dues are $15.00 (individual) and $23.00 

for a family membership. Contact the treasurer if 

you wish to join. 

If you know of anyone interested in joining KARS, 

you can notify the newsletter editor as to that par-

ty’s’ email address. A copy of this newsletter will be 

sent with no obligation to join. 

Material may be submitted for publication in Propa-

gation.  The deadline for articles, etc., is the 25th of  

each month for the following month’s issue. 

 

PROPAGATION 

Issue: Vol. 70 No. 4 

PO BOX 1765, HAYDEN ID  83835-1765 

Organization: 501(c)3 -  

Donations are tax deductible 

 

Editor: Edward Stuckey (AI7H) 

 (208) 699-7743 
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